BOROUGH OF BARROW IN FURNESS

OVERVIEW AND SCRUTINY COMMITTEE







  Meeting, Thursday, 6th December, 2012






  at 2.00 p.m. 

PRESENT:- Councillors Roberts (Chairman), Doughty (Vice-Chairman), Biggins, Derbyshire, Hamilton, Husband, Johnston (Minute Nos. 26-27 only), Opie and M. A. Thomson.
23 – Apologies for Absence/Attendance of Substitute Members

Apologies for absence were submitted from Councillors R. McClure, Murphy and C. Thomson.

24 – Minutes

The Minutes of the meeting held on 25th October, 2012 were taken as read and confirmed.

25 – Tenants’ Co-Regulation
It was noted that from 1st April 2012, the Housing Communities Agency had taken over the housing regulation role.  Co-regulation remained at the heart of the framework which meant having a solid partnership between Tenants, Landlords and those who governed the organisation to deliver positive results for Tenants.  Specifically, for the Council, it meant that Councillors who governed housing services were responsible for:- 
1. Meeting the standards set out in the framework;
2. Delivering the organisations social housing objectives, including being transparent and accountable; and
3. Supporting Tenants to both shape and scrutinise service delivery and to hold Councillors to account. 
The Policy Review Officer reported that to ensure that the Council supported the changes; members of the work group had discussed options with the Housing Manager and had worked closely with representatives from the Tenants’ Forum.  In addition they had met with a representative from Lancaster City Council to understand their perspective.

Working with representatives from the Tenants’ Forum, the work group had developed a governance framework that would consider Tenants’ expectations and deliver a robust housing service.  

At the last meeting the Policy Review Officer had been requested to obtain information from the Housing Manager in relation to expenditure from the Tenants’ Forum Training Budget and the Environmental Improvement Budget.  He tabled this information at today’s meeting.  Members had requested further clarification regarding the information which had been tabled at the meeting and had requested the Policy Review Officer to arrange a separate meeting with the Housing Manager to discuss the budgets.

RESOLVED:- To set up a separate meeting of the work group with the Housing Manager, the Housing Maintenance Manager and the Business Support Manager so that Members could better understand some of the information in the budgets.

26 – Flood Protection
The Policy Review Officer submitted a report advising that the Executive Committee at its meeting on 17th October, 2012 had requested that this Committee added flooding to its current work programme.  He advised that the Scrutiny Committee currently had a work programme up to 2015 however; there was capacity to add in additional urgent items. 

Members were invited to consider whether or not flooding should be added to the work programme and determine when the review should be carried out.

RESOLVED:- To agree to add flooding to the work programme.

27 – Street Cleansing

The Policy Review Officer provided Members with an update of the scrutiny review into street cleansing.  He advised that the Council had been successful with its bid for funding from the Weekly Collection Support Scheme so that the Council could retain the current weekly collection of residual waste for at least five years.  In a letter from the Department for Communities and Local Government, the Council had been offered the full £900,000 that it had bid for.  The bid had been robustly assessed against strict criteria including; cost effectiveness, environmental benefits and feasibility.  The letter stated that the Council’s bid was one of those that scored highly enough in its assessment against the published criteria to be awarded the funding. 

He reported that the money would be allocated in three tranches, £250,000 in the current year, £400,000 in 2013/14 and a further £250,000 in 2014/15.  The funding would be used to offset the reduction in the recycling credit payments that was announced by Cumbria County Council earlier this year (as outlined in Minute No. 22 of the meeting held on 25th October, 2012).

He advised that it was a requirement of the funding that the Council maintained a weekly waste collection for at least five years and it was recommended that this Committee continued to monitor the waste collection service to ensure that happens.

It was suggested that a group be set up to look at alternative ways of collecting waste and that once the new recycling plant was operational a site visit would be appropriate.

RESOLVED:- (i) To note that the Policy Review Officer would set up a group to look at alternative ways of collecting waste and that once the new recycling plant was operational a site visit would be arranged; and

(ii) To agree that this Committee would monitor the waste collection service to ensure that residual waste was collected on a weekly basis for at least five years.

The meeting closed at 2.57 p.m.
